
Page 1 of 2 
www.ird.govt.nz Ref: 22OIA1256 

 

 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 
 

8 October 2021 
 
 

 

 
 

Dear  
 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 13 September 2021. You requested the following: 

I'm emailing because I'm looking for information in regards to the Māori Language 
Plans that were to be developed by every public service by June 2021. 

Is this public service subject to the language plans. 

If so, when was the language plan registered, and what commitments have been 
made to help normalise te reo Māori in the plans? 

It would also be great to receive a copy of each service's language plans. 

Inland Revenue is subject to Te Ture o te Reo Māori 2016 Māori Language Act 2016 and 
the Maihi Karauna, the Government’s Māori Language Plan. We have attached our plan, 
which highlights our strategic approach, key outcomes, focus and activities. 

In June 2018, Inland Revenue signed a Mahi Tahi agreement with Te Taura Whiri i te Reo 
Māori to help us meet our obligations set out in Te Ture mō te Reo Māori 2016 and give 
effect to the Maihi Karauna. There were a number of commitments Inland Revenue made 
in the agreement, including: 

• Registering its te reo Māori plan with Te Taura Whiri i te Reo Māori. Inland Revenue 
registered Te Mata o te Arero (te reo Māori Language Plan) on 22 June 2018. 

• Agreeing to use licensed translators for official publications and promotional 
material. 

• Agreeing to deposit into He Putunga Kupu Hou any new te reo Māori words created 
as a result of any translation work undertaken. 

• Providing relevant monitoring and evaluation data to enable Te Taura Whiri to 
report up progress on the Maihi Karauna. 

Inland Revenue’s language development will be delivered through Te Arapiki (Māori 
capability uplift programme), which is currently being designed. Inland Revenue expects 
the implementation of Te Arapiki during 2022 will progressively deliver the appropriate 
level of training for our people in te reo Māori (and other dimensions of the capability 
framework developed by Te Arawhiti). Inland Revenue recognises that there will be a large 
degree of face-to-face training required to build the te reo Māori capability. 










